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Dear all, 
 
This term has been a significant challenge, for four of our schools, beyond usual on-going efforts to raise 

attainment and enliven the lives of our pupils and ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǎƛȄ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ΨŎŀƭƭΩ ŦǊƻƳ hŦǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ 

Stambridge Primary and Waterman Primary, on the same day in January, followed in March with the SIAMS 

Inspection at Wickford C of E and Nursery. Then most recently Briscoe Primary and Nursery. The professionalism, 

dedication and efforts of the staff and leaders, well supported by Governors and their school communities, was 

exemplary and strongly reflective of the HEARTS values in every case.  The Trust Board thanks and congratulates 

all involved, including the pupils, on the Good Ofsted reports for Stambridge and Waterman and the third 

successive Outstanding SIAMS report for Wickford C of E School. (The Briscoe report will not be out until after 

Easter). We are all delighted that the hard work and resulting quality in setting up a new curriculum across the 

Trust was recognised in all reports.  

The achievement at Stambridge and Waterman demonstrates the huge impact of the Trust school improvement 

strategy and the hard work of all school staff and the school improvement team. The renewed recognition of the 

excellence in educational provision and leadership at Wickford C of E highlights the continuing opportunity for 

ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ Ψ.Ŝǎǘ tǊŀŎǘƛŎŜΩ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŜŀŎƘ other. To paraphrase the 

{L!a{ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ Ψ¢ƘŜ ƻǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƛǎ ǊƻƻǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ I9!w¢{ ǾŀƭǳŜǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ 

service, responsibility and accountability has driven school improvement across the trust.     

There has been a small change to the Board of Trustees with the withdrawal of Julia Attridge as a Trustee although 

Julia remains Chair of the Members. Secondly, we welcome Andrew Baker to the Board. Andrew is a retired 

Headteacher of an outstanding High School. He is now an educational consultant and in particular he has 

considerable expertise and understanding of school building regulations having project managed several 

extensions to the school he led for many years.        

During the summer term our CEO and Executive Head, Debbie Rogan, OBE, will be on secondment for a number 

of weeks with Ofsted. This is a significant opportunity for Debbie, who already participates in Ofsted and SIAMS 

inspections, and a boost for the Trust.  

Congratulations also go to Jane Robinson, Director of the Teaching School, who has been elected as the North 

East London and Eastern Region Teaching School Council representative. We will benefit from the networking and 

influence our senior leaders will have from involvement with organisations that help to shape and challenge 

schools across the region.     

We know there are some changes happening next term so thank you to all staff stepping up into new roles 

whether temporarily or permanently. We are grateful to have so many skilled, confident and supportive staff and 

leaders who put our pupils first in all matters.  

Easter is nearly here! I hope it will be a warmer fortnight for all our staff and children to enjoy a well-earned break 

from school routine. Happy Easter time.  

 

 

Vaughan Collier 

On behalf of the Trustees and Governors of the HEARTS Academy Trust. 



 

Highlights and proud moments from our six ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΧΧΦ 
 

Hilltop Junior School 
 
At Hilltop Juniors, our Year 3 children have enjoyed another successful term full of fun, new experiences and 

memorable events. When asked about what they have most enjoyed in their learning, the children talked 

enthusiastically about participating in drama activities and enabling ideas to grow through collaborative learning.  

  

άL ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ 

to the story of the Iron 

Man because  

ƛǘ ƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎΦέ 

 

άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƻǳǊ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǿŜŜƪ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ 

make our marshmallow 

 tower ǎǘŀƴŘ ǳǇ ƻƴ ƛǘǎ ƻǿƴΦέ 

 

άL ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 

Romans because I found out a lot of 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ 

 ōŜŦƻǊŜΦέ 

 

άL ƭƻǾŜŘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /[/ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŀ ōƻȄ ƻŦ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦέ 

 

άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƳƻǎŀƛŎǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƳŜǎǎȅΦέ  

 

άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŀōŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀ ŦƭƻǿŜǊ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ƭƛƪŜ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΦέ 

  

Year 5 have thoroughly enjoyed exploring Giddings Copse with Mrs Mate as part of their Outdoor Education.  

Braving all sorts of weather, they have aged trees by measuring their girth and explored how the railway changed 

the landscape.  We have also worked at improving our reading fluency by echo and choral reading of the poem, 

'The Highwayman'.  

Year 4 have thoroughly enjoyed learning about the 

Romans this term as part of their Eureka topic.  In 

addition to writing an explanation text about how the 

Roman roads were built in English, they also worked 

collaboratively as a year group to make a Roman soldier 

mosaic.   

 

As well as working hard in our English and Maths this term, Year 6 have also had some interesting experiences. 

We began the term with Creativity Week and a book called The Lost Thing ς we created our own 

lost thing and designed an invention to help us in our lives.   

 

In PE, we had to learn the Waltz!  We worked as a year group 

and learned together.  Some of us found it incredibly difficult but 

overcame our embarrassment and really tried hard.  Dylan was 

an absolute star and volunteered to dance with Mrs Greenwood 

in front of everyone. No photographic evidence, though.   

 



 

We spent an afternoon together completing our DT activity: making a 

zoetrope.  It required a lot of perseverance and patience; two key skills 

essential in everyday life.   

 

Before half-term, we promoted engaging with reading by rewarding our 

successful readers (3 signed reads a week), visiting the library (now a 

regular activity) and created A Blind Date with a Book.  

 

Finally, on a snowy day, we celebrated 

World Book Day with some incredible 

costumes.  

 

 

 

 

Wickford CofE School 
 
Here is some artwork from Wickford C of E.  

 
The prints of animals were done by Year 1 and 2 children. It was inspired by African Tinga Tinga art and created 
using polystyrene tiles and printing ink. They added extra detail with oil pastels and tiny dots of coloured paper.  
The mirror artworks were reflections of the sky and nature around us, created by EYFS. Some have caught 
abstract reflections of the sky, wall and backs of chairs. They made the borders using leaves, flowers, sticks and 
stones.  
The Kandinsky art was created by Year 2 children in the Art Masterclass with Briscoe and Hilltop. The children 
recreated work in the style of Kandinsky using the technique of felting.  
The forest pictures were created by EYFS. They printed forest scenes using leaves from the playground 
and printing ink. They then added characters from Goldilocks and the 3 bears and Little Red Riding Hood. 

 
Waterman Primary School 
 
What a great Spring term at Waterman Primary. The biggest news is that the hard work of pupils and staff, 
school and Trust, supported by our parents has been recognised in our recent Ofsted report and we are officially 
ŀ ΨDƻƻŘΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΤ ΨDƻƻŘΩ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛtion to this we are very pleased to have been 
awarded the Gold Standard Safe Award which recognises excellence in Child Safeguarding. A huge thank you to 
Mrs Fincher for working with the assessor during the rigorous assessment process and for others who supported 
her through the process.   

 
We welcomed in EST E Safety to work with pupils and parents as well as leading a very informative Trust staff 

meeting regarding the benefits and dangers of the internet including Stranger Danger in the 21st Century.  

 



 

We have opened the school for shared reading times and were pleased to welcome in 55% of our families into 

school, making a great school community feel at the end of the day as we read together. 

We have also opened the doors to parents for NSPCC Number day where pupils and parents worked together on 

maths challenges; we held Chinese New Year Dance presentation; Acorn class have invited parents for Wellie 

Wednesday and Bacon Butties and books and of course we continue to welcome parents in for sharing 

assemblies. 

Our EYFS outdoor area has had 

some much needed work and 

now provides a much more fun 

and engaging learning space for 

our youngest pupils. 

 

 

 

Our topics at Waterman have encouraged a lot of art and creativity. Pupils artisitic 

talents are coming on in leaps and bounds and makes the school a bright and 

vibrant place.  

Chestnut class - prints of African animals 

          Willow Class  
                                                               Planning and making Roman Villas in DT 

 

 

Oak Class - Researching, designing and printing their 

own Willam Morris inspired prints 

 

    Art in Forest schools.  
                                           Acorn class making a winter scene  

Stambridge Primary School 
 
At Stambridge, the Spring term started off with a two day visit from Ofsted. The result reflects all of the hard work 

of the pupils and staff and the wider team of the LAB, DoLs, LPs and trust leadership. We are thrilled to be a good 

school and our priorities are set to push for the next level over the coming years. Stambridge also achieved the 

Gold SAFE award in January.  

During the Spring term we have had a successful E-Safety Day with Waterman, a fantastic new PE teacher Sensei 

Adam join us, workshops run by Essex Fire and Safety, Chinese New Year celebrations with Darren the dancer 

teacher, a continued strive to develop reading with workshops and family reading sessions, our Spring sleepover 

and the Infant Music Festival. All whilst the teachers continue to deliver excellence in their classes with fantastic 

attainment and progress results. 100% of our pupil premium pupils made good progress in writing and Maths in 

Spring 1 and I am sure the next set of data will be just as fabulous.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Briscoe Primary School 
 
Arty Highlights from Briscoe! 

 

 

 

                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

¸ŜŀǊ р ƘŀǾŜ ǳǎŜŘ tƛŎŀǎǎƻΩǎ 

blue period as inspiration to 

paint some fabulous still life 

pictures. 

Year 6 created individual art that joined together to form a single piece. They 

ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ŎƻǾŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ōƻƻƪ Ψ±ƻƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǇŀǊƪΩΦ 

Year 5 took inspiration from artist William Morris for their 

print art work. This also tied in with their topic of the 

Victorians. 

Collaborative work from Year 1 and 2 during their 

amazing History Day- Art inspired by Andy Warhol. 

EYFS making chicks which can hatch out of 

their eggs just in time for Easter 

Sea Turtle class (Year 1 and 2) have 

displayed some of their fantastic Africa 

inspired prints in the hall  

Octopus class (Year 3 and 4) researched mosaics as 

part of their Roman topic and then created their 

own group mosaics. 

KS2 worked with Meera on 

their Visual Arts day for 

Creative Writing to make 

±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ ƻǊ wƻƳŀƴ ΨǎŜƭŦƛŜǎΩΦ  

William Morris inspired 

prints were completed in 

Nautilus class (Year 5 and 6).  



 

 

 

 

 
Hilltop Infant School 
 
Year 2 Sleepover -  What a wonderful time we all had! The children had lots of fun painting, making pizzas, 
dancing, playing on the Wii, scavenger hunt and singing round the camp fire. Lights went out at 10pm and it 
ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ƭƻƴƎ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ ǎƴƻǊƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ƘŜŀǊŘ ŀŎǊƻǎs the hall. We are now looking forward to our next 
adventure at Thriftwood at the end of the Summer term. 

 
 
 
 

EYFS Vegetable Art! 
 
 
            Year 1 African Art 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Year 2 African Art 
 
 
 
 

 
A note from DebbieΧΦ  

I am sure that all of you who have been through inspection will join me in thanking Trustees also for their time 

and support. Vaughan and Gill in particular have attended each inspection and are a credit to us and our pupils. 

The depth of knowledge about each of our schools and their communities makes us all proud and glad to have 

their expertise, wisdom and support. Happy Easter to all of them also. 

Danny Wagstaff, Bradley Saunders and Ann Leech are off to Elblag, Poland during the holidays to look at 

narrowing the gap for disadvantaged pupƛƭǎΦ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ 

our schools! 

Finally, congratulations to Abi Cansdale on her appointment as Head of Alternative Provision. Good luck Abi!  

 

!ŦǊƛŎŀƴ Ƴŀǎƪǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ¸ŜŀǊ нΩǎ own 

versions. 

Early Years have been using their Outdoor learning as 

inspiration for their art work this term- Ψ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ 

ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƻŘǎΩΦ 


